
Attachment 1 

Eligibility for Psychosocial Rehabilitation Services – Outpatient behavioral health rules are amended to 
add additional eligibility criteria required in order to receive psychosocial rehabilitation (PSR) services.  
Adult PSR services will be limited to members with a history of psychiatric hospitalization or admissions 
to crisis centers; have been determined disabled by the Social Security Administration for mental health 
reasons; or who are residing in residential care facilities. Children's PSR services will be limited to 
members with a history of psychiatric hospitalization or admissions to crisis centers; have been 
determined disabled by the Social Security Administration for mental health reasons; or have a current 
Individual Education Plan (IEP) for emotional disturbance. Narrowing the eligibility criteria for PSR 
services comports with the Federal definition of rehabilitative services found in 42 CFR 440.130(d) which 
defines them as "any medical or remedial services recommended by a physician or other licensed 
practitioner of the healing arts…for maximum reduction of physical or mental disability and restoration 
of a beneficiary to his best possible functional level." Without the recommended revisions, ODMHSAS is 
at risk of exhausting its State appropriated dollars required to maintain the State's Medicaid Behavioral 
Health Program.  
Estimated SFY 2015 Budget Impact: Savings to ODMHSAS of $54,322,344 Total; $20,479,524 State 
 
Limit on outpatient behavioral health provider billable hours – ODMHSAS in collaboration with OHCA is 
exploring revisions to SoonerCare Outpatient Behavioral Health rules that would limit the number of 
weekly billable hours for all outpatient behavioral health providers to 40 hours. Without the 
recommended revisions, ODMHSAS is at risk of exhausting its State appropriated dollars required to 
maintain the State's Medicaid Behavioral Health Program 
Estimated annual Budget Impact: Savings to ODMHSAS of $8,500,000 Total; $3,204,500 State.  
 
Prior Authorizations for Partial Hospitalization – ODMHSAS in collaboration with OHCA is exploring 
reducing the authorization period for members in Partial Hospitalization from 90 days to 60, 45 or 30 
days. Without the recommended change to utilization management procedures for this level of care, 
ODMHSAS is at risk of exhausting its State appropriated dollars required to maintain the State's 
Medicaid Behavioral Health Program.  
Estimated annual budget impact: Savings to ODMHSAS of $2,067,394 Total; $770,518 State.  
 
Provider Rate Reduction – For every 1% in provider rate reductions, ODMHSAS would save $1,024,677 
in state appropriated dollars for the Medicaid Behavioral Health Program. 


